
 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM  

 

TO:  Parents and Guardians  

 
FROM: Green Chimneys Health Center 
 
RE:  Update Regarding Cluster Action Initiative 
 
DATE: 10/9/2020 
 

 

Earlier this week, Governor Cuomo announced his plans for a Cluster Action Initiative which will help 
to prevent the spread of COVID in schools and communities. Communities that are identified as 
having a high cluster of positive cases and the communities that surround them, will be categorized in 
either a red, orange, or yellow zone.  
 
If your community is in a red or orange zone and your home school district has been closed, please 
keep your child home until the restriction has been lifted.  
 
We are asking for your cooperation to stay informed about your community’s status. 
 
The school will make arrangements to set up remote learning for your child.  
  
For more information on the Cluster Action Initiative please visit: 
 

https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-cuomo-announces-new-cluster-action-initiative 
 
 
As always all updated information can be found on our website under the school reopening plan at 
https://www.greenchimneys.org/therapeutic-special-education/parents-
families/announcements/school-reopening-plan/ 
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